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Winter 2021 Pool Schedule

s you may be aware,
both side pools have
been closed for the

winter as of Monday, Novem-
ber 1st. The main pool will
remain open through the
month of November and
into early December, clos-
ing on or around December
6th.

The Board will discus this
main pool schedule in more
detail at the December 2nd
board meeting. If you have
any feedback or comments

regarding the pool schedule,
we encourage you to attend
the meeting and let the Board
know during the homeowner
open forum portion of the
meeting (at the very begin-
ning).

We always appreciate and
value feedback from the
CHOA residents and would
love to hear what you think
about the 2021 swim sched-
ule, or just the CHOA swim
schedule in general. This year
the Board decided to keep the

pools open a bit longer than
usual to document the
amount of activity at the
pools after summer’s end, and
to use that as a barometer
when making future pool
schedule decisions (as we
sometimes receive questions
from new homeowners ask-
ing why the pools all close
during the winter months).
We know the pools are a valu-
able asset to the community
and want to make sure that
your voice is heard!

Reminder - New CHOA Security Patrol Company as of 10/1

e included an article
N x/ about this in the
October Signal, but

we thought it worth mention-
ing again in case you missed it!

Due to ongoing issues
with our previous security pa-
trol vendor, the Board has
contracted with Admiral Se-
curity Services starting Octo-
ber 1, 2021.

This new vendor is a local
security company with head-
quarters here in Concord.
They will be performing
nightly vehicle patrols for the
Association and are also avail-
able to respond to owner calls
for situations like trespassers
using the CHOA pools after
hours, for example.

As a reminder, please
know that CHOA residents
are highly encouraged to call
the police if wanting to report
suspicious activity anywhere
on site. The police are

equipped to remove tres-
passers from CHOA prop-
erty, and will likely be able to
respond more quickly to a se-
rious concern.  Residents
should call security to report
concerns that are not serious
or time-sensitive in nature.
Please note that this security
vendor, much like the previ-
ous vendor, can only respond
to owner calls during the
nighttime and eatly morning
patrol hours.

All existing signs display-
ing the previous vendot’s con-
tact information are being
taken down, as their last day
of service was 9/30. If all

goes well during this transi-
tion, new signs will be in-
stalled detailing this new ven-
dot’s contact information.

In the meantime, owners
who want to report a concern
to the new security vendor
during patrol hours may call
Admiral Security at
415-854-8514. When calling,
state that you are calling for

n “alarm response”.

Again, please limit calls to
the security patrol company
to concerns that are not seri-
ous, life-threatening, or time-
sensitive in nature. For exam-
ple, if you notice someone ac-
tively damaging or stealing
HOA property or resident
CHOA property, call the po-
lice immediately. If you see a
group of teenagers in the
CHOA pool after hours, you
can call either HOA security
or the police — both will be
able to address this concern.
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Upcoming Schedule

Board of Directors Meeting
= Thursday, December 2™ @ 7pm

Abrchitectural Committee Meeting
= Thursday, November 18® @ 6pm

Board Meeting Info

The Board of Directors meet on the fourth
Thursday of every month at 7pm. Meetings
are currently beld via Zoom and owners are
welcome to join by phone or by utilizing the
Zoom app. Meeting information is included
on the agenda, which is posted at the
Business Office and also available online at
the HOA’s website.

The Architectural Committee meets on the
third Thursday of every month at 6pm -
Pplease contact the Business Office for the
Zoom info if you are interested in
attending!

1If you see a blue tree tag attached to a
CHOA tree, please leave it be! This is
Jor inventory purposes, and belps us
keep track of all trees and their main-
tenance bistories.
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Treasurer’s Report (Year to Date)
Balance Sheet as of September 30", 2021

Current Assets

Cash - Operating S 87,274
Cash - Reserves S 2,336,994
Receivables S 54,035
Prepaid Expenses S 42,265
TOTAL ASSETS IS 2,520,568 |

Current Liabilities

Liabilities (Prepaid Assessments, | S 135,047 | A K
Accrued Payables, Deposits, etc.) ]a‘égﬂi)eo
BUDGET

Delinquent Assessments, Fees, and Fines

Total Outstanding Assessments as of9/30 S (4,754)
Total Outstanding Fees and Fines as of9/30 S (4,716)
TOTAL OUTSTANDING DELINQUENCIES I S (9,470)'

Year-To-Date Budget Report

Actual Budget Variance
Total Revenue (Accrued) |$ 1,012,991 [$ 1,003,905 |$ 9,086
Operating Expenses (Abridged)
Insurance S 44,006 | S 44,010 | S 4
Taxes & Permits S 2,486 | S 6,741 | $ 4,255
Legal Fees/CPA S 28,850 | $ 13,698 | $ (15,152)
Management & Accounting S 160,375 | $ 159,003 | $ (1,372)
Office, Admin, & Mailing S 35,431 | S 26,073 ) S (9,358)
Staffing/Payroll S 34,664 | S 113,031 S 78,367
Security Patrol & Gates S 15,691 | $ 18,003 | $ 2,312
Alarm Systems S 7,571 [ $ 6,372 1S (1,199)
Landscaping & Irrigation S 121,243 | $ 120,420 | $ (823)
Pest Control S 9,812 | $ 7,497 1 S (2,315)
Maintenance & Janitorial S 11,664 | $ 18,981 | $ 7,317
HVAC & Plumbing S 4,306 | S 5,607 | $ 1,301
Building Mtnc (Roof/Carpets) S 1,650 | S 1,494 | S (156)
Pools, Tennis Courts, & Dog Park S 46,880 | $ 45,783 | S (1,097)
Utilities S 199,469 | $ 162,603 | $ (36,866)
Bad Debt (For Delinquent Owners) S -1s 1,503 | $ 1,503
Reserve Transfer S 253,093 | S 253,089 | S 4)
Total Operating Expense S 977,191 ] $ 1,003,908 | $ 26,717

Note regarding new categories: Discerning readers will notice the categories are different from those found in previons Signals. Good catch!
Common Interest Management recently transitioned over to a new accounting system, and as a result, some of the categories are displayed a little bit
differently in the monthly financial reports.
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President’s Corner // November 2021

ello Walnut Country,
H So long Summer,
hello Fall. Autumn

skies, pumpkin pies.... A
friend forwarded me an email
with seasonal sayings for the
Fall time of year. Most of it
was fairly silly, but I kind of
liked those two. And yes, this
means 1 am officially getting
desperate for things to write
at the opening of the monthly
President’s Corner. The
Board and I hope that every-
one has time to get our and
enjoy our common areas as
the season changes and leaves
start to drop.

We held our last monthly
meeting on October 28th.
Below are some of the high-
lights and other current
events.

Combined November and
December Meeting
Our monthly board meetings
are held on the fourth Thurs-
day of each month. Justa re-
minder that due to the
Thanksgiving and Christmas
holidays, we hold our com-
bined November and Decem-
ber meeting for this year on

Thursday December 2nd.

Clubhouse Inspections
As you know, our Clubhouse
is still closed due to the pan-
demic. The Board has di-

rected the General Manager
to have the balconies of the
clubhouse inspected by a li-
censed professional while the
facility is still closed.

Lawsuit Insurance Reim-
bursement

In the Fall of 2020, the
Association published our an-
nual financial statement to all
homeowners for our current
fiscal year. In that document,
you may remember reading
about large legal fee expenses
totaling almost $250,000 for
fiscal year 2019, and how
those expenses had greatly re-
duced the size of our Operat-
ing account, and partially con-
tributted to the 2021 monthly
assessment increase.  Your
current Board of Directors,
which came into office at the
conclusion of the legal mat-
ters in 2019, have been negoti-
ating reimbursement with our
insurance companies. After al-
most two years and with help
from an insurance attorney to
help us negotiate with our in-
surance carrier, we have
reached a settlement agree-
ment and can try to put this
issue to rest. Because this
newletter is available to the
public, we can’t post more de-
tails - but you can reach out to
the GM later this month if
you would like more informa-

Architectural Committee Chair’s Corner

ow that we’ve had
| \ | our first rain of the

scason  and  the
weather is cooling, the leaves
are falling from many of our
trees. While this won’t last
that long, keeping our leaves
swept up will help keep our
neighborhood looking good.
Keep in mind that the city
helps with this by having its
street sweeper come through
on the fourth Monday of ev-
ery month. They do a great
job, BUT...it’s up to us to
keep our cars out of the way!

tion. It will take several years
to fully recover from the re-
maining deficit. At the Octo-
ber meeting, 1 spoke to the
board and the members
present on my personal
thoughts about the matter. I
am glad the matter is finally
over and that we as a commu-
nity can move on.

Greenbelt

The Board approved the pur-
chase and installation of
“Walk On Bark” ground
cover that will be put in place
adjacent to some of our walk-
ways in areas where vegeta-
tion has not been successful
and in an effort to reduce the
use of irrigation water. Also,
we approved the re-seeding
of some of our high use turf
areas in the central greenbelt
that have died during the hot
summer so that those areas
are back up to standards by
the Spring;

Pools
On November 1st, the East
and West pools were closed
for the season. As you may
remember, the Board ap-
proved needed upgrades in
the pump rooms for those
pools eatlier this year. The
parts for those upgrades have
been on back order for well
over half a year. If current

// November 2021

Speaking of trees, a num-
ber of homeowners have
palm trees and some of them
have not been trimmed for
several years. This would be a
good time to take a look and
if you have one with dead
fronds, they need trimming;
In addition to being unattrac-
tive, dead fronds offer a haven
for rats and can pose a danger
to passersby when fronds
break loose and fall to the
ground. Our rules do require
homeowners to keep vegeta-
tion trimmed to maintain a

projections on parts availabil-
ity are accurate, we should
have both pump room
projects complete before the
start of the Spring swim sea-
son. The needed work in the
pump rooms will greatly mod-
ernize the filtration systems
and we should see much
clearer water in the future.

Director Geroge Fulmore
George Fulmore has decided
to step down from his board
position. The Board would
like to thank George for his
time and dedication to the
community. This  was
George’s second time serving
our community as a board
member. I would like to per-
sonally thank George for his
shared knowledge and past
experiences that he brought
to the table. Thank you
Georgel

Thanks for reading. Hope
to see you at our next regular
Board meeting. All of our
meetings are currently held on
Zoom so hopefully owners
are able to attend. We'd love
to see you there.

Mike Kindorf
CHOA President

safe, clean and groomed ap-
pearance.

Finally, the Christmas sea-
son is rapidly approaching and
many will be displaying holi-
day decorations in our front
yards. Please remember that
holiday decorations should
not be put up more than 30
days before nor left up more
than 30 days after the holiday

season.

Ken Dixon
Avrch Committee Chair
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General Manager’s Update // November 2021

i CHOA, <insert
comment about the
rain/hope everyone is

staying dry>! As annoyed as
everything being wet and
muddy and overcast all the
time makes me, | know rain is
like, super important for our
planet or whatever. But now 1
have to wipe down my dogs’ paws
before coming inside after I walk
them! Every time!!

All jokes, of course! The
rain is welcome and will cer-
tainly help our grass recover
from a very, very hot summer
and fall. And with the rain
comes the annual closing of
our pools for the winter sea-
son. As you may have seen in
this Signal, the side pools both
closed on November 1, and
the Main Pool will remain
open until Dec 6th. The
Board will discuss the pool
schedule at their meeting on
December 2nd and decide if
they want to keep it open
longer, or officially close it for
good. If you have an opinion
on the matter, please join us
and mention it at the begin-
ning of the meeting! The
Board meetings ate held via
Zoom and start at 7pm. Email
businessoffice@mwalnutcountry.com
if you need the Zoom info or
have questions.

Ok enough complaining
about the weather — on to the
monthly GM update! Here’s a
quick breakdown of some of
the things we had going on
this month:

*  We had new lighting fixtures
installed under the trellis at
the main pool deck. One of
the two previous fixtures
had actually broke off and
fallen, so we replaced them
with something that is better
affixed to the trellis and no
longer dangling over the
area where people like to sit
down and relax!

* The foam pads wrapped
around the main playground

support poles were replaced
— the previous ones were de-
teriorating and  coming
apart; one of them had
fallen off completely.

We replaced the missing
traffic mirror that was previ-
ously installed across from
Arrowwood Circle.

A portion of the slide at the
east pool playground had
been damaged (the lip at the
end of the slide the prevents
water from collecting). A re-
placement part was ordered
and installed last week.

The upper tennis court
lights that are out should be
replaced this current week
or next by our long-time
lighting vendor

We will be replacing all of
the brown metal lids on the
single concrete trash bins
scattered throughout the
community — expect that to
be completed sometime be-
fore the end of the year!

The east and west pool
pump room rehabilitation
project is scheduled to start
in November or December
and complete before the
2022 swim season

We are getting the main
playground sun shade re-
paired — the big windstorm
we had a few weeks back
loosened the cable support-
ing this shade, causing it to
droop down. Should be all
fixed by the time of this
publication!

A light vendor vendor was
on site to perform a light
run and fix some of the
non-functioning fixtures
throughout the common ar-
eas. I found about 3 or 4 that
were missed and should be
repaired later this month.

The Board recently ap-
proved delivery and installa-
tion of a whole lot of bark/
wood chips along the green-
belt interior walkway — be
on the lookout for that
sometime this month!

*  Our new landscapers, Mike
McCall  Landscape, just
started month two of main-
taining the property and are
becoming more and more
familiar with day-to-day re-
quirements of the Associa-
tion. Apologies for those
days where the dog waste
bag dispensers were empty —
that should all be taken care
of moving forward! If you
ever notice something like
that, please don’t hesitate to
let me know and I can have

it addressed ASAP!

As a bit of an aside, I am
coming up on my two-year
anniversary of being hired by
Common Interest to be the
onsite GM for Cowell HOA.
Before this, I was a portfolio
HOA manager, responsible to
manage anywhere from 10 to
15 individual HOAs spread
around the Bay Area, from
Gilroy to San Jose to Liver-
more to Petaluma. And now 1
can say unequivocally that
CHOA is by far the best com-
munity I’'ve had the pleasure
to manage. The patience,
grace, and general positive de-
meanor that just about every
homeowner I talk to tend to
has is, if I'm being honest,
pretty unique to CHOA. Be-
ing in the HOA industry, you
hear about frequent horror
stories that other communi-
ties are going through. I know
2019 wasn’t an easy year, but
since I’ve been on board, it
has just been such a nice expe-
rience dealing with everyone
who has called, emailed, or
stopped by the Business Of-
fice these past two years. I'm
so thankful to be in this posi-
tion, with a great board, great
membership, and great com-
munity. Thank you to all
CHOA residents for making
these last two years such a
pleasure! It honestly feels like
I just started 6 months agol!

Ok, I don’t want to get
too sappy here. Let’s ruin the

mood with another another
book recommendation from
the GM that no one asked for
but you're getting anyways. ...

I’'m in somewhat of a
reading funk right now - the
last three books I’ve read have
ranged from bad to meh, so
I’m gonna throw out a couple
of different recommenda-
tions that maybe aren’t my ab-
solute favorites, but ones that
I certainly enjoyed!

Dirk Gentley’s
Holisitic De-

Funniest book I've ever read, for
sure - 1 emjoyed it more than The

Hitchikers Guide!
—
¢ The Transall
Saga
by Gary Panlsen

TRANSALL
(14

GARY PAULSEN

Young-adult book, highly recom-
mended to parents who are trying to
get  their  middle  schoolers  or
teenagers into reading! I read this in

6"  grade and 1  absolutely
LOVED !
The Stars My
Destination
by Alfred Bester

Amaging sci-fi written in 1956.
Loved how everything came together
at the end. Warming, there might
some upsetting themes/ situations in
this book and it’s very...1950s. If
you can handle/ look past those, it’s
well worth a read!

Until next month!
-Bill, CHOA General Manager
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Happy Halloween from the Dog Park!

\‘ ome Cowell HOA resi-
_\‘!_ dents sent us pictures of
- a Halloween costume
party for dogs (and some of
the owners!) that was held at

our Dog Park recently. Over
twenty of our four legged

Some of the pictured dogs: Coco, Astro, Ch

4.

neighbors attended in costume
and were treated to Halloween
dog treats and some great play
time! We are always glad to see
people out enjoying our Asso-
ciation common areas. There
are already rumors of a 2022

Walnut Country

THE CROSSINGS

inessoffice@mwalnutcountry.com

Halloween costume parade in
the works; time will telllll
Thanks to everyone who pat-
ticipated, and thanks for shar-
ing with us!
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Walnut Country Preschool News

5
ES] I

Walnhut Country Preschool

e enjoyed celebrat-
ing our spooky fes-
tivities with our an-

nual costume parade and
creepy crafts. We have found
some delightful ways to con-
tinue hosting our traditional
activities with families. Inte-
grating our preschool com-
munity with the student's
family and home is an impor-
tant part of eatly childhood
education that we strive for.
We will be shifting our fo-
cus to apples and giving
thanks. You can practice both
of these at home with your lit-
tle turkeys. Incorporating ap-
ples offers so many ways to
explore our senses and funda-
mental academics. You can
teach basic math by counting
apples or comparing which
apples are bigger or smaller,
counting slices or seeds inside

the apple. Discover colors by
sorting apples by color or
even noticing how some ap-
ples have many colors. Iden-
tify shapes like the star inside
of the apple, or semicircle
slices. Our favorite lesson is
providing language for the
sensory  experiences  of
smelling and tasting the ap-
ples! And of course, we can
give thanks for all the ways we
experience these apples, our
loved ones we gather with this
scason and much more.
Thank YOU for checking us
out and being part of our
community.

As always, if you have
questions about our program,
please call 925-798-9686 or
email WalnutCoun-
tryPreschoolDirector(@gmail
.com.

Gutter and Roof Cleaning

vendor was on site on
Friday September 24th
to clean out the gutters

for every HOA facility, and
also clean off any debris
found on the roofs. This in-
cluded the roofs of the side
pool pump rooms, where a

significant amount of tree de-
bris had collected. This set-

vice is typically performed
once annually.

And for what it’s worth,
here’s a last minute reminder
to homeowners here to try to
have your gutters cleared out
before the rains come in the
winter, to help prevent any
buildup or water leak issues!

Here’s the crew in action:

Recent Theft Incidents - Stay Vigilant!

he Business Office re-
I cently received a report
from a homeowner on
Clear Creek Ct that their car,
which was parked on the
street, was broken into. From
there, the thieves were able to
get a hold of the garage door
opener that was stashed in the
cat, open up the garage door,
and steal a number of bikes
that were being stored in the
garage. A report was promptly
filed with the Concord police
department, but we also
wanted to make sure all resi-
dents were aware, and to re-
main vigilant and report any
suspicious activity to the local
police department immedi-
ately.

In the meantime, we
would recommend that own-
ers who are parking their vehi-
cles on the public streets
avoid keeping a garage door
opener in the car when
parked, if possible.

We are also still seeing on-
going issues with mail theft
from non-locking mailboxes.
As a reminder, the HOA re-

See a Light Out?

s a reminder, all streets
within CHOA are pub-
lic, which means street

lights along the roads (includ-
ing North and South Larwin)
are main-
tained by
the city of
Concord.
If you see
a  street
light out,
please call
the city’s
Street Light Hotline at
925-671-3213. About halfway
up the pole, you will see a pole
number- please reference this
when making your call so
Public Works can easily locate
the light. The Association
does not maintain any public
street lights, only light poles

cently approved a new policy
that permits homeowners to
replace their existing mail-
boxes with more secure, lock-
ing mailboxes without requir-
ing approval from the Archi-
tectural Committee, so long as
they are standard, customary
boxes that comply with all
USPS  guidelines. Please see
the Mailboxes architectural
committee policy on the
HOA website at www.walnut-
country.com for a complete
list of all guidelines when re-
placing your mailbox.

The Association does
contract with a security com-
pany who provides nightly pa-
trols, but their main point of
focus is and always has been
the Association’s common
area and facilities (as all streets
are public and fall within the
city of Concord’s jurisdic-
tion).

Stay vigilant everyone,
and please report anything
suspicious to Concord PD as
soon as possible! Their 24/7
non-emergency dispatch
number is 925-671-3333.

found throughout the green-
belt and common areas.

That being said, if you do
happen to notice a light out
along the greenbelt or around
the Clubhouse or pools,
please do let the Business Of-
fice know so that a work order
can be sent for repairs! The
CHOA light poles have stick-
ers at the very top indicating a
location (W for West, E for
East, and C for Central) fol-
lowed by a number. Please try
to have this information
handy when reporting lights
out, as it makes it much easier
for the vendor to find and re-
pair. Thank you to everyone
who helps to report these is-
sues so we can keep the
CHOA  facilities  running
smoothly!
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Side Pool Pump Room Project

e are anticipating

that the East and

West Pool pump
room rehabilitation projects
will get underway sometime in
November or December of
this year. Because this will be
a sizeable project, we wanted
to take this time to better ex-
plain the scope of work, so all
CHOA residents will have a
good understanding of what
is happening and why it is
needed.

The pump rooms are in
the same building as the pool
resttooms, and house the
pools’ most important equip-
ment: heaters, filters, pumps,
and chemical control systems,
to name a few. Originally,
when Common Interest was
hired at the end of 2019, man-
agement was notified that the
Main Pool remodel project
was in the process of being
scheduled and the scope of
work finalized. Unfortunately
that project ended up being
further off than initially antic-
ipated, and it quickly became
apparent that 1) the main pool
components weren’t really in
that bad of shape, given their
age, and 2) the two side pools
had much more urgent main-
tenance and repair needs.

For example, the filter
system at the west pool was
wholly inadequate and under-
performing for a commercial
pool of its size and was des-
perately in need of an up-
grade, so it could keep up with
the west pool’s demand. Ad-
ditionally, many of the electri-
cal components, panels, and
connectors showed signs of
visible corrosion (as you can

e

see in these pictures), which
may have been due to im-
proper storage of the muriatic
acid and chlorine in the com-
mon space of the pump
room.

As a result, the Board
asked for bids to rehabilitate
and reconstruct the pump
room, to ensure that it was
brought up to code and that
all components were fully
functional and appropriate
given the size of the pool.

e

This scope included removing
the interior drywall,
sheetrock, vents, and electrical
panels and fixtures, and then
the construction of a new wa-
ter-resistant  sheetrock  wall
and ceiling, installation of
new electrical panels and fix-
tures, as well as improved ven-
tilation.

Additionally, several
pieces of pool equipment
were found to be in need of
replacement. The pool heater
had failed last spring and was
subsequently replaced, so that
would remain and be incorpo-
rated into the new design, but
the pump would be replaced
with one that was a Variable
Frequency  Drive  (which
should help with both effi-
ciency and the electric bill),
the filters replaced with an up-

s - Starting Winter 2021

N
graded sand filter, and a new
backwash system installed.
Additionally, we will be
switching over to a chlorine
tab system (similar to what we
currently have at the main
pool). This has two major
benefits: 1) we no longer need
to trely on liquid chlorine,
which is currently in the mid-
dle of a severe shortage, and
2) we no longer need to store
a large quantity of liquid chlo-
rine in the pump room. An-
other upgrade is to the chemi-
cal controller system, which
allows the chemical levels to
be monitored remotely, in-
stead of having to test with
the pool chemical test kits.
This scope of work also in-
cluded a UV cleaning system,
which should also help reduce
the amount of chlorine
needed and help the water
looking clean and crystal clear!

The East Pool was in
slightly better shape from a
component perspective, but
the pump room itself looked
very similar to what we saw at
the West Pool. The east pool
filter system was not in need
of replacement, but items like
the heater were on their last
legs and a replacement
promptly ordered. The door
to the chemical storage closet
had deteriorated and was
physically inoperable. The in-
terior drywall was also in bad

shape. Outside of those
changes, the scope of work is
nearly identical to the West
Pool — new VFD drive pump
motor, new sheetrock and
drywall, and all new electrical
fixtures and components.

Of the two side pools, the
West Pool (Barberry) was in
more urgent need of work
than the East Pool. However,
due to the ongoing shortages
and difficulty in getting the
necessary equipment in a
timely manner, the Board ap-

proved also moving forward
with the East Pool project at
a meeting earlier this summer.
The hope is that both pool
pump rooms can be com-
pleted before the start of the
2022 swim season in eatly
spring, and all residents can
enjoy the new and improved
side pools when they reopen
next yeat!

We understand that these
projects aren’t exactly “sexy”
upgrades, but these are neces-
sary upgrades and repairs
made with the intent of ex-
tending the lifespan and per-
formance of our side pools,
which both get a significant
amount of usel Once these
upgrades are in, we hope that
residents will immediately no-
tice the cleaner, clearer water
— but behind the scenes, we
also anticipate lower electric-
ity bills, a reduction in our
pool chemical costs (and in
turn, a reduced reliance on
chlorine), and an overall de-
crease in extra maintenance
and time spent on these pools.
We are thrilled for this project
to be completed so we can all
start enjoying the newly up-
graded pools!
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[ﬂl]g Engraving

Concord, CA
BRSengraving@gmail.com
LASER ENGRAVING

Custom Badges ® Plastic
Plaques ®  Wood
Signs ®  Sublimination

Nicole is a Crossings
resident specializing in
residentail real estate,
working with both buyers
and sellers. She is active
in the community and
looks forward to helping
you find home!

Nicole Smith
DRE#02033473
925-588-5167
nicole@teamantonia.com

COMPASS

CARRASCO CONSTRUCTION
Lic. #797947

* Quality * Satisfaction * Trust *

Additions & Remodels
Kitchen & Bathroom
Renovation
Concrete Drives,
Pool Decks & Patios
Termite / Home
Inspection Repairs
Fire & Water Restoration

BONDED & INSURED

Frank Carrasco
Bus: 925-446-7489
Fax: 925-689-0822
www.carrascoconstructioninc.com

Team
Antonia
Quanstrom
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